                 NEWCHURCH PARISH COUNCIL

                                                                     Clerk  Gareth Hughes

                       Westfield House, Shore Road, Ventnor, Isle of Wight PO38 1RF  Tel 01983 853232

A  MEETING OF NEWCHURCH PARISH  COUNCIL  WAS  HELD AT THE  PARISH  HALL, NEWCHURCH, AT  7.30 PM ON  WEDNESDAY 11TH MARCH  2015. 
MEMBERS PRESENT: Councillors Bevan, Davison, Earley, Harris, Llewellyn, Rouse and Vincent.
7.30pm to 7.45pm  time allocated for residents of Newchurch Parish to speak to the Council on Parish matters.
.                                                                      
There were 31 members of the public present and a wide range of questions were asked regarding the suitability of the site contained in the proposal of Spectrum Housing as presented to the January meeting. Having regard to the numbers in attendance the Chairman agreed to extend as necessary the period for public questions. There was concern regarding the following aspects of the proposal –

1.Newchurch Village did not have the capacity or infrastructure to support the proposed development.

2.Drainage of the site was not sufficient.

3.Lack of a pavement into the village would be hazardous and have health & safety implications.

4.The village school did not have the capacity for increased demand for places.

5.The village had poor public transport provision.

It was also considered by a number present that the previous Housing Needs Survey did not demonstrate any need for such a number of new affordable homes in the parish area. 

                                                                            MINUTES
32/15    TO RECEIVE APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE
                                                                                              Councillor Richards
33/15    DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST 

                                                                           None

34/15    CODE OF CONDUCT AND PLANNING

              Legal advice had been received from the Hampshire Association of Local Councils regarding the 

              disclosure of interests in planning matters. The Chairman also read to the meeting advice received 

              from the Isle of Wight Council Monitoring Officer. It was advised by the Chairman and Clerk that there 

              may be a need for the disclosure of pecuniary interests should the specific proposal previously received 

             from Spectrum Housing be considered.
35/15    AFFORDABLE HOUSING – THE NEED FOR IN THE PARISH.

              Current information from the Isle of Wight Council (IWC) on the need for affordable housing in the

              parish had been circulated to all Councillors. This contained reference to their being 26 cases of applicants 

              seeking affordable accommodation in the parish

              Councillors Bevan and Earley felt that great caution should be taken in accepting the analysis on face 
              value as a reflection of need in the parish. Councillor Vincent felt that it may reflect a statement of 
              preference rather than a demonstration of need. Councillor Bevan felt that there may be a need for 

              affordable housing in the parish.
              Councillor Llewellyn felt there was a need for affordable housing and the lack of it would mean local 

              young families would be unable to secure housing in the parish.

              After appropriate discussion it was proposed by Councillor Rouse, seconded by Councillor Harris that

              ‘At this time there was no demonstrable need for affordable housing provision in the parish’

              Voting took place as follows –

              For the proposition:  Councillors Rouse, Harris, Earley and Vincent.
              Against the proposition: Councillor Llewellyn.

              Abstentions: Councillors Bevan and Davison.

       It was therefore –

        RESOLVED: That at this time there was no demonstrable need for affordable housing provision  in the 
                                 parish. 

36/15 DATE OF NEXT MEETING

          The next monthly meeting of the Parish Council would take place at 7.30pm on Monday 16th March in   

           the Parish Hall.
                                       The meeting closed at 9.29pm.  
                                                                                                                              CHAIRMAN 
                                                                                                                              16TH MARCH 2015                                    
